MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, October 2, 2008

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton,       Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, George Oleyer (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo (by written proxy), Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, Julie Penry, Peggy Perillie, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation


Brian Austin
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services

Linda Pinardi
Court Support Services Division, Retired
(I) Minutes of the September 11, 2008 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 2:52 p.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, JJAC chairperson.  The minutes of the September 11, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
(II) Presentation on the OJJDP Audit of Connecticut’s Compliance Monitoring System 
Mr. Gary Lukasewski reported that Ms. Andrea Coleman and Mr. Scott Pestridge from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) conducted an audit of Connecticut’s Compliance Monitoring System during the week of September 8-12, 2008.  States are required to have an active/on-going comprehensive state monitoring system that insures compliance with the federal core requirements of DSO, Jail Removal, and Separation.  A state’s system must be deemed adequate by OJJDP for it to be eligible for continued federal funding under the JJDP Act.  The Connecticut audit included a review of the OPM data collection system, site visit procedures and timeline, monitoring files and facility inspection reports as well as actual on-site inspections (from a representative sample of facilities from the state’s compliance monitoring universe) at the following juvenile justice system facilities: Hartford Juvenile Detention, Willimantic Juvenile Court, Manson Youth Institution, NAFI Touchstone, The Connecticut Children’s Place, Connecticut Juvenile Training School, and the Glastonbury Police Department.  The federal audit found Connecticut’s Compliance Monitoring System to be sound, comprehensive and adequate in insuring the state’s compliance with the core requirements of the JJDP Act.
(III) Report of the Subcommittee on Police Training
The Subcommittee on Police Training met on September 30, 2008 to finalize plans for the fourteenth annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference scheduled for November 25, 2008 at the Cromwell Crowne Plaza Hotel.  This conference will feature presentations on Connecticut Teen Driving Laws, Policing Safe Teen Driving, Promoting Youth Safety, and an Update on Connecticut Juvenile Law.
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that Dr. Bernie James, Professor of Constitutional Law at Peperdine University, was booked as the keynote presenter for the 2009 Children, Youth and the Police Conference. 
The JJAC reviewed the draft 2009/10 application for the Police and Youth Program Category.  This funding opportunity is similar to the program from last year which provides up to $10,000 to agencies to promote positive youth development and to increase the number of police officers who are experienced and comfortable working and interacting with youth. 

(IV) Review of the Funds Allocation Worksheet
The JJAC reviewed the latest update to the Funds Allocation Worksheet.  This worksheet summarizes the current and planned allocation of active funds by program category for the 2006, 2007 and 2008 federal awards to the State of Connecticut under the Title II-Formula Grants, Title V-Delinquency Prevention, Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL), and Juvenile Accountability Block Grants (JABG) programs.  Discussions focused on the availability of Title II-Formula Grants funds for the 2009/10 planned programming under the Police & Youth and the School Attendance program categories.  
(V) Action on the Police and Youth Program Category for 2009/10
The JJAC unanimously approved the application kit for funding under the 2009/10 the Police and Youth Program Category.  The JJAC made $100,000 available for grants up to $10,000 each.  The application kit will be distributed at the Children, Youth and the Police Conference next month.
(VI) Discussion of the School Attendance Program Category for 2009/10
Following a review of the Funds Allocation Sheet, the JJAC allocated $180,000 of Title II-Formula Grants Funds for new programming under the School Attendance Program Category.  Only school districts that are members of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance will be eligible for this funding.  Prior to submission of the application, applicants must conduct a planning process that includes a review of local attendance data.  A data-driven plan must develop program strategies that make attendance a priority, establish effective attendance policies and/or implement best practice prevention and intervention approaches.  The draft application kit for this new programming will be ready for JJAC approval at the next JJAC Business Meeting and it will then be distributed at the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance training event at the Water’s Edge Resort in Westbrook on December 4, 2008.  The JJAC expressed interest in attending this event at Water’s Edge and agreed to schedule the December JJAC Business Meeting to follow it on the same date and location.

(VII) Report of the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact)
The Subcommittee on DMC met on September 17 & 24, 2008 to draft recommendations based on the findings from the current study.  The JJAC reviewed the draft recommendations and provided input and suggestions.  The JJAC also discussed action steps that should be take to insure proper implementation of these recommendations.  The Subcommittee on DMC is scheduled to next meet on October 6, 2008 finalize the draft recommendations and action steps for JJAC approval at the November JJAC Business Meeting.
(VIII) Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council
The Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operating Coordinating Council met on September 23, 2008 to receive updates from its subcommittees on the critical issues that will impact implementation of the state legislation for raising the age of juvenile jurisdiction to 18 on January 1, 2010.  The Prevention, Services, and Jurisdictional Issues subcommittees reported on their efforts and findings and are now working on the budgetary implications for this effort.  The JJAC will continue to follow these developments.     

(IX) Other Business 
The next JJAC meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 6, 2008 at 2:30 p.m. at the Department of Transportation.  At this meeting we will have a presentation by White Light Advertising on the media campaign for prevention of Underage Drinking.
The December JJAC meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 4, 2008 at the Water’s Edge Resort in Westbrook following the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance meeting.  JJAC members are also invited to attend the Consortium’s events.
The Fourteenth Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference is scheduled for Tuesday, November 25, 2008 at the Cromwell Crowne Plaza Hotel.  JJAC members who are interested in attending this conference are requested to register on-line at www.cclce.org.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:46 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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